
[image: image3.png]



HOWDEN TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Howden Town Council held on Tuesday 20 August 2019 at 7 pm in the Council meeting room, 17 Bridgegate, Howden.
Present:

Councillors R Blee, R Drury, R Hart, D Howard, A Morris, D Patrick, H Pears, H Roberts (Chair), S Smythson, C Thackray, E Ward, A Wilson.
In attendance:
One member of the public and one member of the press.
Clerk:


Allison Wilson 
Min 19-43
Declaration of interest

19-43.1  Cllrs Patrick and Roberts declared pecuniary interest in min 19-46.1.

19-43.2
 No dispensations were requested/granted.

Min 19-44
Minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 16 July 2019
The minutes of the above meeting were approved as a true record.  
Min 19-45
Minutes of Planning Committee Meeting
The minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 6 August 2019 were received.
Min 19-56
Minutes of the Amenities Committee Meeting

19-46.1 
The minutes of the Amenities Committee meeting held on 13 August 2019 were received.  Cllr Drury reported that it had been agreed that E4P carry out removal works of the posts left when the climbing frame was removed.  Make good the ground and cover with AstroTurf.  It would be decided at a later date what equipment (if any) would be put in the space.

19-46.2
It was agreed that any future equipment would cater for the age group 7 and under – to make the area less attractive for the older youths who were continually vandalising the equipment.

19-46.3
Cllr Wilson had been asked to price up a leaf blower/sucker.  It was agreed to purchase one at a cost of £255 for the roadsweeper to use. 
Min 19-47 
Action Log

19-47.1
Changing Places – The Clerk met with ERYC to ascertain what the utilities were, however it was unclear.  Jean Chambers from ERYC to speak to engineers to come and investigate further.  Jean also said that the land outside of the proposed site for the Changing Place could be included in any planning application submitted in order to make it into a garden or something that would discourage groups of youths gathering there.
19-47.2
Ashes sign - Cllr Roberts reported that Alan Menzies had commented on the possibility of putting something up at one of the roundabouts coming into Howden.  

16-47.3
Planning Notices – ERYC Planning Department no longer post planning notices through the doors of immediate neighbours.  They post three notices in the vicinity of the area of the property concerned in the planning application.  This has been causing lots of problems with people not seeing them or noticing them as the notices aren’t always removed in a timely manner afterwards.


Cllr Patrick suggested keeping an eye on the planning notices for the next four weeks and checking where they are put up in relation to the property the application is for.  The Chair instructed the Clerk to put this as an agenda item for the next Planning Committee meeting.

Min 19-48
Changing Places  

Cllr Pears reported she had received a £625 donation from the Rotary Club.  The balance for “Project Loo” is currently £1050.  The Clerk had also been told by Jean Chambers that she would provide the name of the person in ERYC who monitored all grants as there may be something available for the Town Council to apply for.  It was also hoped that the Council could put a shout out to all local builders and building suppliers to help with the construction.

The Shire Hall were also raising funds for a Changing Place in the building to be open whenever the hall is open.
Min 19-49
Post Office

The Dove House Charity Shop in Howden is working closely with the Post Office with a view to house it in the shop.  The would not be a quick process but the outreach sessions would continue in the Town Council offices on a Monday and a Friday until Dove House was up and running.  The Clerk reported there had been a problem with the computer kit on Monday, but generally the outreach service was very well used.
Min 19-50
Promoting Howden
The Chair reported that there would be another meeting with ERYC at the end of September.  He also said that the Traders needed to be informed of the “Love your High Street Fund”.

Min 19-51
Welcome to Hull and East Yorkshire Book

Cllr Howard had kindly drafted the page to go in the book.  Members agreed that it was very eye catching and well worded.  The design was approved pending a change in text colour.
Min 19-52
Councillor Vacancy
There had been five candidates for the vacancy.  After votes had taken place, Hayley Chiswell had a clear majority and was welcomed to the Council.

Min 19-53
Safety
The Clerk reported no safety issues noted on her monthly inspection of the Marsh and Minster Grounds.  There had been a report of a large branch fallen in Knedlington Road cemetery which the Clerk and Mr Wilson had moved away from the main path.  Cllr Drury had kindly cut the branch up and disposed of it.
Min 19-54
Howden Live
The Clerk had received an email from Howden Live asking for a shortfall of £222.89 to be paid by the Town council for the Vintage Day.  The accounts did not appear to be correct and it was unclear whether the shortfall was on top of the £750 the Town Council had granted.  The Clerk was to clarify this with Howden Live. 
Min 19-55
Correspondence
The following correspondence was received:-
19-55.1
From Angela Martinson expressing thanks on behalf of the Ashes Trust for help and support of the Ashes Run 2019.  The event was a success and it was hoped it would be held again in future years.
19-55.2
From ERYC – an electric vehicle charging point was to be trialed at Hailgate Car Park.

19-55.3
From ERYC Planning Inspectorate – Howden Footpaths Nos 15 and 16.  None of the objections received to the Inspectors proposed modifications made with regard to the Order raised relevant issues.  A decision would be written during week commencing 2 September 2019.
19-55.4 From a resident on Flatgate claiming that parking bays had been removed during the recent roadworks.  A response had been received from ERYC confirming that the bays removed would be re-instated.

19-55.5
From Humberside Police – ASB and crime stats.

Min 19-56
August Accounts 
The monthly schedule for August was approved as per attached.
Min 19-56
Date of Next Meeting 
17 September 2019.

The meeting ended at 8:01pm.
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Services/Goods provided £

Staff costs 2,977.76      

Grounds + JBC Maintenance (708.74+424.70) 

1,133.44      

Town Bus 340.00        

Electricity for July 95.43          

Gas for July 6.46            

Chain loop, motomix oil, strim head 51.60          

Fuel Account 46.29          

Phone and Broadband 79.81          

Roadsweeper cleaning products 15.00          

Window Cleaning 16.80          

Marsh Lease 159.00        

Defib Battery 228.00        

Cleaning Services/supplies 90.00          

5,239.59      

Headstones 110.00        

Heastones 40.00          

Heastones 61.20          

Project Loo donation from the Rotary Club 625.00        

836.20        

 

Approved by Council 20 August 2019.
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